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      PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 
 I hope everyone is 
enjoying the summer and 
taking some time off to do 
things they love.  It is the 
perfect time to relax and 
enjoy the nice weather.  It 
also provides us with some 
time to reenergize. 
 

Another fun way to 
socialize and network is at 
this year’s Long Island 
Ducks vs. York Revolution 
baseball game on Saturday, 
September 13, 2008, starting 
at 7:05 pm.  An added bonus 
will be a Grucci Fireworks 
Extravaganza display after 
the game.   

 

 
 
Bring your friends, 

bring your family and enjoy!  
E. Marie Doran of the 
Uniondale Public Library is 
coordinating the sale of 
tickets.  For more informa-
tion, you can contact her a t  
dolan49@yahoo.com o r  
(516) 489-2220. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Many division and 

committee members are 
working hard to prepare 
great programs for the 
upcoming months.  Whether 
you attend one or all, you 
surely will not be 
disappointed with the 
selection. 
 

The annual Legis-
lative Breakfast will be held 
at the East Meadow Public 
Library on Friday, September 
26, 2008.  This is a great 
opportunity to meet with the 
legislators and thank them 
for their support of libraries. 
 

Staying active is an 
important component of 
NCLA.  Taking a leadership 
role helps bring great ideas 
into the association.  If you 
are a member of NCLA and 
would to become more 
active in a division or 
committee, check out 
NCLA’s website for more 
details at www.ncla.info. 
 

The next NCLA 
Executive Board meeting will 
be on Friday, September 12, 
2008, in the Andrew Geddes 
Meeting Room at NLS. 
 
 Carolyn Voegler 
 NCLA President 
 
 

 
 

Summer is in full 
swing, the heat and 
humidity of a typical New 
York A u g s t  is with us, 
however, it seems as if these 
conditions have also 
affected our membership 
growth as well.  Since the 
Memorial Day holiday, our 
membership roll has 
increased by only 58 names 
and it now shows an active 
membe r s h i p  o f  947 
individuals and organi-
zations.  Once again, we 
have much work to do if we 
are to return to our record-
setting level of 2005. 

 
While some member-

ships have lapsed, NCLA 
continues to encourage its 
previous members to make 
their participation fully 
active by sending in their 
dues payment as soon as 
possible.  We will keep 
sending reminder notices – 
especially those “X” marks 
on labels and polite requests 
to rejoin today – to those 
individuals and organi-
zations who were members 
in 2006/2007.  Please remit 
your dues today and make 
sure that NCLA can continue 
to play its important role in 
library service and library 
advocacy. 

 

Newsletter 

NCLA MEMBERSHIP 
UPDATE 

mailto:dolan49@yahoo.com
http://www.ncla.info/
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On June 11, 2 0 0 8 ,  

there was a RASD program 
on “Nonfiction 101:  The 
Care and Feeding of Your 
N o n f i c t i o n  C o l l e c t i o n .” 
Marcia Ratcliff, assisted by 
Barbara Thomas, both from 
the Oceanside Library,  
presented a program on 
what to order, how to weed, 
and how to maintain and 
organize your collection.  
Over 60 NCLA members 
attended and the evaluations 
were very positive. 
 

We have s cheduled a 
breakfast on September 17, 
2008.  Wendell Jamieson, 
author of the book, Father 
Knows Less , and the city 
editor of the New York 
Times, will be giving a talk 
about becoming a published 
author.  He will talk about 
his experiences while writing 
the book and discuss what it 
takes to go from having an 
idea to seeing a book 
published. He will also tell 
us about his experiences 
about getting an agent and 
doing research for the book.   

 
The breakfast will be 

a buffet, and it will be at 
Carlyle on the Green.  We 
will be charging $25.00 for 
members and $35.00 for 
non-members or for mem-
bers at the door.  He will 
sign copies of his book and 
there will be a door prize.  
Please check the NCLA/ 
RASD calendar shortly for 
further information about 
registering for this exciting 
program.  It will also be an 
opportunity to network with 
your peers. 

 

 
 
 

 

The response to our 
programs has been 
overwhelming.  Please make 
sure to RSVP to our 
programs ASAP due to space 
limitations.  The last two 
events were “sold out”.  We 
always put the information 
about upcoming programs 
on the NCLA Calendar 
before the flyer is mailed.  
I’d like to thank the RASD 
Executive Board (Judy 
Opatow, Tammie Bianco, 
Marcia Ratcliff, Stu 
Schaeffer, Lisa Schaeffer, 
Sandi Silkes, and Tracey 
Simon) for all their help and 
support.   
 

Please contact me if 
you are interested in 
becoming more  act ive in 
RASD next year.  The 
Nominating Committee is 
putting together the slate of 
nominees for 2009.   
 

Hope that everyone 
is having a great summer! 
 

Karen Porcella 
RASD President 

_______________________ 

 
 

 
 

RSS Feed 

 
 The RSS feed on the 
NCLA Calendar has been 
enabled. It is an orange 'RSS' 
button at the top.  The 
feature is currently in beta.  
 
 
 
 

DIRECTORY 
 

Work on the 2008 
edition of the Directory of 
Long Island Libraries and 
Media Centers  will be 
beginning soon.  Copies of 
tearsheets will be sent to all 
institutions that are listed in 
the 2007 edition, and to any 
new institutions that are 
providing library service on 
Long Island.  We ask all our 
members to participat e  i n  
the data gathering program 
by telling us about new 
institutions that we should 
include, alerting us to 
institutions that have ceased 
operations, and encouraging 
libraries to provide a full 
record when they return 
their tearsheets. 
 

Copies of the 2007 
Directory are still available 
for purchase.  You might 
even consider giving a copy 
o f  t h e  Directory to a 
graduating library school 
student as a gift as they get 
started on their job search 
or networking activities on 
Long Island. 
 

Please note that we 
understand that the 
Directory is not a “perfect” 
document.  Finding errors is 
more easily done when the 
document is in use.  If you 
spot some of the “gremlins” 
that appear from time  t o  
time, please let us know.  We 
hope to correct them in the 
next edition. 
 

To offer suggestions 
for changes or to purchase 
copies of the Directory, 
contact Art Friedman, 
Editor-in-Chief, at 516-572-
7883 
 

Reference & Adult Services  
Division News 
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The PR/Programming 

Division held “The Author’s 
Guide to Planning Book 
Events” with award winning 
author Carol Hoenig on 
Tuesday, July 17, 2008.   Ms. 
Hoenig discussed ways you 
can market author events at 
your library by giving tips on 
how to prepare the publicity, 
how to receive co-op dollars 
from publishers, what time 
of the year works best, and 
more.  If you would like 
more information on Carol 
Hoenig visit her website 
www.carolhoenig.com.  

 
Are you new to the 

Public Relations or 
Programming world and 
feeling a bit lost?  The NCLA 
PR/Programming Division 
has just what you need!  

 
We’ve create a packet 

entitled, “I’m New, What Do I 
Do?”  Enclosed in the packet 
is basic information that any 
PR person or program 
coordinator should know. 
Some examples are 
handouts on press releases, 
free programming, media 
relations, publicity tips, 
contract sample, and much 
more. 
 

If you are interested, 
are an NCLA PR/ 
Programming member, and 
would like to get this 
invaluable resource contact 
Dolores Nicholes,   Farming-
dale Public Library. Each 
packet comes with a small 
surprise just for you!   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Upcoming Meeting: 
C r e a t i n g  D y n a m i c  Pub-
lications with Microsoft 
Publisher 
 
Speaker: Ceil Hern, Sharper 
Training Solutions 
 
Date: Tuesday, September 9, 
2008 at NLS  
 
Fee: $10.00 for NCLA 
Members, $15.00 for Non-
NCLA Members (checks 
payable to NCLA) 
 

H a v e  y o u  ever 
wondered how to create the 
perfect flyer or brochure? 
What about websites and 
newsletters? Join Ceil Hern 
from Sharper Training 
Solutions, Inc. for a hands-
on workshop to learn how to 
use Microsoft Publisher. 
Space is limited. RSVP to 
Dolores Nicholes at the 
Farmingdale Public Library 
starting August 9, 2008. 

 
If you would like to 

see what other great 
programs our division has to 
offer this year, please check 
out our wiki at 
http://nclaprprogramming.
pbwiki.com 
 

If you missed our 
Talent Showcase you can 
request to see our Talent 
Showcase Binder! It has all 
the information from the 
showcase, as well as CD’s. 
Please contact Dolores 
Nicholes at the Farmingdale 
Public Library to request the 
binder.   
 
Dolores Nicholes 
PR/Programming President 

75th ANNIVERSARY 
 

In April, 1934, a 
concerned group of 13 Long 
Island librarians got 
together with a goal of 
improving the networking 
between the public and 
academic libraries in Nassau 
County.  Their efforts led to 
the creation of the Nassau 
County Library Association.   

 
Now, with a member-

ship hovering around 1000, 
the Nassau County Library 
Association is preparing to 
celebrate an important 
milestone, 75 years of 
continuous service to the 
libraries and library staff of 
our region.  In order to 
appropriately recognize this 
achievement, an ad hoc 75 th 
Anniversary Committee has 
been formed.  If you have 
some ideas for activities that 
will honor this achievement, 
please send a message to Art 
Friedman at Nassau 
Community College (email: 
friedma@ncc.edu; 
t e l e p h o n e :  5 1 6 -572-7883; 
fax: 516-572-0690). 
 

Note to NCLA Past-
Presidents: The Committee 
would love to have your 
reminiscences of interesting, 
important, etc., events that 
h a v e  t a k e n  place in our 
community during your 
tenure as a member of the 
leadership of NCLA.  Please 
think of this as the 
beginning of your memoirs.   
We will be contacting you to 
hear your thoughts and how 
you can be an integral part 
of our celebrations. 

 
Art Friedman 
Membership Chair 

PR/Programming Division Update 

http://www.carolhoenig.com/
http://nclaprprogramming.pbwiki.com/
http://nclaprprogramming.pbwiki.com/
http://nclaprprogramming.pbwiki.com/
mailto:friedma@ncc.edu
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Our YA Spring 
Luncheon on June 5, 2008, 
at Domenico's Restaurant in 
Levittown featured Margo 
Rabb, author of Cures for 
Heartbreak and the Missing 
Persons series and was 
attended by over 30 
librarians. After a delicious 
lunch, Margo spoke to us 
about her writing process, 
showing us her first 
published writings, manu-
scripts, and letters from her 
editors.  From an essay she 
is writing, Margo shared 
insights from Adult authors 
who write for the YA 
audience and how YA 
Literature is perceived by 
the literary community. 
These YA lit topics held our 
attention.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The YASD Executive 
Board met on June 13, 2008 
at Shelter Rock Library t o  
plan for the fall, and discuss 
the duties of YASD 
committee members. Addi-
tionally, we welcomed Terry 
Ain from Rockville Centre as 
our Vice President/President 
Elect who graciously took 
over for Ed Goldberg who 
has taken another position 
as Syosset. Our board has 
scheduled a meeting on 
September 3, 2008, a t  t h e  
R o c k v i l l e  C e n t r e  Public 
Library. 

 

 
           Many of our YASD 
members sponsor video 
gaming tournaments and are 
looking to develop video 
gaming and software 
collections for teen patrons.  
The LILRC workshop entitled 
Core Collections: Video 
Games for Libraries on July 
23, 2008, a t  Sachem Public 
Library from 9:30 am - 1 pm 
featured Beth Gallaway a 
librarian trainer/consultant 
in this area.  

   Currently our YASD 
members are in the midst of 
teen reading clubs, teen 
volunteer and other 
library programs, but we are 
looking ahead to fall events. 
One early fall program 
sponsored by Barbara Moon 
at SCLS and St. John's 
University is a Graphic Novel 
Symposium entitled Picture 
This: Using Images to 
Illuminate YA Literature 
from 8:30 am - 3:30 pm at 
the Bourne Mansion in 
Oakdale. Over 12 artists 
/authors of graphic 
novels will be featured i n  
programs such as "Why I 
Draw" and "Writing with 
Pictures". Registration is 
open through August 21 and 
is $25. ; contact Barbara 
Moon at SCLS at 631-286-
1600 ext. 1352.  

Attention YASD members! 
Save the date f o r  a  
Children's and YA Librarian 
Bowling Get Together on 
Friday, September 19, 2008, 
at around 7 p m  a t  
Farmingdale Lanes. News 
will follow; you won't want 
to miss this fun event with 
lots of surprises planned! 

Young Adult Services Division News 

 
 

(L to R):  YA Author Margo Rabb and YASD President Cathy Loechner. 
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            Other fall programs 
include the NLS YA Meeting 
on September 11,  2 0 0 8 ,  
(topic TBA), a possible YASD 
field trip in October, and the 
Suffolk County Library 
Association Children's and 
YA Lit Conference entitled 
"The Joy of Reading: Books 
for Youth Make it Happen" 
on October 24, 2008.  Check 
the list servs and mail for 
details.  Enjoy the rest of the 
summer as your teen 
patrons are "transformed" at 
their respective libraries 
through reading and exciting 
library programs.  

Cathy Loechner 
YASD President 

____________________________ 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The deadlines for 2008 NCLA 
Newsletters are: 
 
October 2008 Issue Fri., Sept. 12, 2008 
  
December 2008 Issue Fri., Nov. 14, 2008 
  
Year-in-Review Issue Fri., Jan. 9, 2009 
  

 
Return all information to: 
 
Mamie Eng, NCLA Newsletter Editor 
c/o Henry Waldinger Memorial Library 
60 Verona Place 
Valley Stream, NY  11582 
(516)  825-6422;  
FAX:  (516)  825-6551 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 The NCLA Clerical 
Division is holding its 
Annual Bus Trip on 
Thursday, September 25, 
2008, to the Hunterdon Hills 
Playhouse in Hampton, NJ.  
The group will see Sam & 
Bella Spewack’s hilarious 
comedy, “My Three Angels.” 
 
 “My Three Angels” is 
the story of the family of 
Felix Ducotel stuck in a 
French penal colony and not 
looking forward to 
Christmas.  Papa is in danger 
of losing his business; Mama 
can’t afford to prepare a 
holiday dinner; and their 
lovely daughter has been 
jilted by her fiancé in favor 
of an heiress.  They 
desperately need a guardian 
angel.  The roof leaks and 
needs to be repaired so Papa 
hires three convicts – o r  
perhaps three “guardian 
angels?” 
 
 Join the Clerical 
Division to meet three of the 
funniest, warm-hearted “bad 
guys” ever to set foot on a 
stage in the hilarious and 
happy comedy. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
The bus will depart 

from the Nassau Library 
System, at 8:15 a.m. and will 
return at approximately 6:00 
p.m.  There will be raffles, 
games, and fun on the bus. 
 
 Lunch choices in-
clude fried shrimp and 
scallops, Yankee pot roast, 
catch of the day, breast of 
chicken with fruit stuffing, 
and Salisbury steak with 
mushroom and onion 
sautéed. 
 
 The cost for lunch 
and the show is $70.00 for 
NCLA members and $80.00 
fo r  non -members.  Send 
registration and check 
(payable to NCLA) to 
Rosanne Crudo, Syosset 
Public Library, 225 South 
Oyster Bay Road, Syosset, 
NY  11791, by August 25, 
2008.  Contact Rosanne at 
(516) 921-7161, ext. 230 for 
questions. 

2008 
NCLA NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINES 
 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Thursday, May 7, 2009 
34th Annual Long Island Library Conference 

  
"Go Green @ Your Library!" 

 

Clerical Division News 
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Keep an eye on local 
News 12 and LI News 
Tonight (Cablevision’s Ch. 
29 at 7:00) for glimpses of 
our fabulous Children’s 
librarians as they promote 
Summer Reading Programs!  
Ann DiPietro, Sea Cliff, and 
Anita LaSpina, Rockville 
Centre, have been featured, 
so far.  Watch the Sea Cliff 
piece on www.youtube.com 
by typing in ‘LI News 
Tonight – Books on the 
Beach!’ 

Children’s Services 
Division is proud to support 
“Henry Schein’s Ba c k  t o  
School Program,” s cheduled 
for Thursday, August 2, 
2008, from 4:00-8:00 pm in 
Melville.  Participate in this 
wonderful event providing 
backpacks and books to 
children in need.  T o  
volunteer, contact Teresa 
McCarthy b y  e -mail: 
teresamccarthy@optonline.net 
or 889-9119. 

Help children start 
their school year with self-
esteem and a love of 
learning! 

 

Save the Date! 

J and YA Librarians 
Bowl @ Farmingdale Lanes 
on Friday, September 19, 
2008, @ 7:00PM. 

Janet Scheuering 
CSD Publicity 

 
 
Long Island Ducks Game 

NCLA Fundraiser 

 
Just heard from the 

Ducks people.  They will be 
sending the tickets near the 
end of August.  That should 
give us plenty of time to get 
the tickets to you BEFORE 
the Saturday, September 
13th game at 7:05 pm.  
Fireworks are scheduled. 
NCLA will be announced on 
the Bulletin Board.   
 

We are trying to 
break past records for our 
attendance at this game. So 
talk it up and let’s get those 
ticket payments in! 
 
Make checks payable to:  
Nassau County Library 
Association.  Checks will 
not be cashed as soon as 
received. 
 
Send to:  E. Marie Doran, 
Uniondale Public Library 
(400 Uniondale Avenue, 
Uniondale, NY 11553) 516-
489-2220, or e-mail 
dolan49@yahoo.com. 
____________________________ 
 

REMINDER 
 

The address for the 
NCLA web page is: 

http://ncla.info 
 
NEW – Archive of past NCLA 
Newsletters is now available 
in PDF format with color 
photos on the webpage.  
Click on Newsletter Archive 
on the NCLA homepage. 

NCLA 
Personnel/Professional 
Concerns Committee 

  
 
          The reactivated NCLA 
Personnel/Professional Con-
cerns Committee is in the 
process of being reorganized 
during the summer and will 
begin meeting in late 
September. 
 

The Committee plans 
to keep a dossier of libraries’ 
policies as well as 
union and staff contracts. 
This would be available to 
all members of NCLA.  The 
Committee  a lso  plans to 
continue to promote higher 
standards, performance, and 
continuing education for all 
levels of employment in our 
libraries. 
 

 1 

  
          This can only be 
achieved with your help. If 
you are interested in 
joining the committee and in 
having input and your voice 
heard, please contact the co-
chairpersons at Manhasset 
Public Library: Bobbi 
Benigno, 627-2300, ext. 313 
or Larry Lederer, 627-2300, 
ext. 312. 
 

Bobbi Benigno 
Larry Lederer 
Co-Chairs, 
Personnel/ 

            Professional   
            Concerns  
            Committee

Children’s Services 
Division News 

mailto:teresamccarthy@optonline.net
mailto:dolan49@yahoo.com
http://ncla.info/
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 On Tuesday, June 3, 
2008, the Media Services 
Division sponsored a tour to 
The Paley Center for Media 
in Manhattan.  After viewing 
screenings of vintage tele-
vision programs such as the 
pilot for “Seinfield” and the 
premiere of “Sex and the 
City,” the group of eight 
media librarians then visited 
the research library.  The 
guide demonstrated how to 
search their online catalog 
to locate television footage 
by title, subject, and/or 
performer. 
 
 Many of the tele-
vision clips available at The 
Paley Center in Manhattan or 
Los Angeles are unique 
items, so their collections 
are used heavily by film and 
television researchers. 
 
 Winners of the Paley 
Center DVD raffle were Anne 
Bauman, Chris Karlssen, and 
Rachel Taub. 
 

 
 
Anne Bauman views the exhibit, 
“She Made It,” honoring women who 
created television and radio at The 
Paley Center for Media. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 On Tuesday, Sep-
tember 26, 2008, the Media 
Services Division will be 
presenting a workshop on 
“Fair Use of Online Video, 
Audio, and E-book Content,” 
from 9:30 a.m.-12 noon, at 
the Nassau Library System. 
 
 Information on the 
“Code of Best Practices in 
Fair Use for Online Video,” 
Creative Commons licenses, 
and free use video material 
will be presented. 

¹ 
 T o n y  T raguardo, 
Media Librarian f r o m  t h e  
Port Washington Public 
Library, will follow with a 
presentation of different 
websites where free video, 
audio, and e-book content 
are available.  
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The division will be 
holding a Media Purchasing 
Forum on Tuesday, October 
21, 2008, from 9:30 a.m.-12 
noon, at the Nassau Library 
System.  Participants will 
discuss and share their 
experiences with different 
vendors for audiobooks, 
DVDs, and media supplies. 

 
Both these programs 

are free for NCLA members 
and $10.00 e a c h  for non-
NCLA members.  Checks 
should be made payable to 
the Nassau County Library 
Association.  To register or 
for further information, 
contact Mamie Eng at the 
Henry Waldinger Memorial 
Library, (516) 825-6422 or 
nclanews@hotmail.com. 

 
     Mamie Eng 
     President 
     Media Services Division 

 
 
 
 

 

Media Services Division News 

 
 
Nassau librarians tour The Paley Center for Media.  (Front – L to R):  Chris 
Karlssen (Shelter Rock), Mamie Eng (Valley Stream), Michelle Zwierski 
(NLS), Barbara Conroy (Lynbrook), (Back – L to R):  Rachel Taub 
(Farmingdale), Anne May (Manhasset), Karen Shaw-Widman (East Meadow), 
Anne Bauman (Island Trees). 

mailto:nclanews@hotmail.com


________________________________________________________________________________________
NCLA Newsletter                                                                   8                                                     Summer 2008 

 

 

 
 
 

The Garden City Public 
Library hosted a Passport 
Fair on Saturday, June 21. 
Laura Flanagan and Susan 
Nolan, reference librarians, 
made arrangements for the 
fair with the Garden City 
Postmaster Joseph Agricola 
and Customer Service 
Supervisor Reena Varghese. 
P o s t a l  S e r v i c e  represent-
tatives Raji Thomas and 
Reena Varghese helped over 
100 people fill out the 
required forms and 
processed the passport 
applications and renewals.  
Participants enjoyed refresh-
ments and DVDs while they 
waited. Passport applicants 
also had the opportunity to 
browse travel books and 
watch travel DVDs to begin 
planning their vacations. 
Most applicants received 
their passports within a 
week after the fair. Since the 
program was so well 
received, the Library plans to 
host another Passport Fair 
sometime in the future.  
 
This year marks the 27th 
anniversary of Banned Books 
Week, sponsored by the 
American Library Asso-
ciation. It takes place 
September 21 through the 
27th and is a reminder not 
to take for granted our 
precious freedom to read.  
The Port Washington Public 
Library will be inviting the 
community to participate in 
a random drawing from a 
selection of 33 books which 
have been banned, censored 
or challenged over the past 
75 years.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Henry  Wald inger  
Memorial Library (Val ley 
Stream) hosted a special 
presentation of Reptiles On 
the Move on Thursday, July 
24, 2008.  Marie Thompson 
entertained and educated 
over 40 children and 20 
adults with her collection of 
reptiles. 
 

 
 
Valley Stream Children’s Librarian 
Jaclyn Kunz gets cozy with Luka, an 
albino python snake. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NCLA Executive 
Board Meetings 

 

 2008 NCLA Executive 
Board Meetings will be held 
on Fridays, at 9:30 a.m., in 
the Andrew Geddes Meeting 
Room at NLS as follows: 
  
     September 12, 2008 
     October 10, 2008 
     November 14, 2008 
 
 All NCLA members 
are welcome to attend 
Executive Board Meetings. 
 

 

Library Briefs 

 
 
Raji Thomas, a representative of the Garden City Post Office, took the 
official passport photos of the Henneberger Family at the Passport Fair at 
the Garden City Library. 
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Library Assistant:  NLS 
Database Management De-
partment is responsible for 
cataloging member library 
acquisitions & the main-
tenance and quality control 
of the online catalog shared 
by 51 member libraries.) 
Respons ib i l i t i e s  include:  
Searching OCLC & ALIScat 
for catalog records for 
materials purchased by 
member libraries; Exporting 
& edit ing of records for 
member library holdings 
into the database; Merging & 
deleting records in database; 
Copy cataloging & o t h e r  
duties as assigned. All work 
done online so must be 
willing & able to work at a 
computer throughout work 
day. Ability to learn & follow 
searching, exporting, editing, 
merging, and deleting pro-
cedures.  Must be ac-curate 
& attentive to detail.  Ex-
perience working with MARC 
formatted records preferred.  
Experience with OCLC pre-
ferred.  Knowledge of Inno-
vative Interfaces library 
automated system & ALIScat 
desirable.  Starting salary:  
$30,983.  NLS offers a full 
benefits package.  No night 
or weekend work.  Work 
8:30 - 4:30  M-F.  Not a civil 
service position but it is in 
CSEA bargaining unit. 
Resumes may be submitted 
to Michele Zwierski via: Fax: 
516-292-8944;   Email: 
mzwierski@nassaulibrary.org; 
Mail: Nassau Library System, 
900 Jerusalem Avenue, 
Uniondale, NY 11553.  
Deadline Application:  Aug .  
22, 2008, but applications 
will continue to be accepted 
until position is filled. 

 
 
 
 
Public Relations Assistant 
(F/T):   The Sachem Public 
Library is seeking an 
enthusiastic, creative, ser-
vice-oriented individual to 
become a member of the 
Community Services staff.  
The position requires 
excellent public service skills 
and experience with 
programming, publicity, and 
newsletter production. The 
successful candidate will be 
working directly with the 
Head of Community Ser-
vices, assisting in the design, 
development, and imple-
mentation of adult programs 
as well as library-wide 
functions and activities. 
Superior writing, editing, 
and computer skills are 
essential. The schedule 
includes evening and 
weekends. Candidates must 
be eligible for appointment 
under Civil Service rules – 
transfers will be considered. 
Salary: $50,000.   Applicant 
should submit a cover letter 
and resume by August 18, 
2008 to: Judith M. Willner, 
Director, Sachem Public 
Library, 150 Holbrook Road 
Holbrook., NY 11741, 
Fax: 631 588-3475. 
  
Program Librarian,  Adu l t  
Services Department  (P/T):   
Uniondale Public Library has 
an opening for a Part-Time 
Program Librarian position 
in the Adult Services 
Department. Responsibilities 
include: Planning and 
monitor the Library’s adult 
ing programs including book 
discussions; Providing r e f -
erence and readers’ advisory 
services at the Reference 
Desk; Coordinating publicity  

 
 
 
 
including press release for 
programs and special events 
; Acting as a liaison to the 
Friends of the Library. 
Qualifications:  MLS Degree; 
Strong written and commu-
n i c a t i o n  s k i l ls; Good 
organizational skills; Com-
puter skills with knowledge 
of word processing, 
publishing software and 
others.  Please contact Ilgar 
Guo, Head of Reference 
Services at 516-489-2220 
ext. 208. 
 

 

 
 

Creating a Vision for 
Library Space Planning 

 
Co-Sponsored by LILRC and the 
SCLA Division of Academic and 

Special Libraries 

 
Friday, October 3, 2008 

9:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
 

Farmingdale State College 
IRTT Center 

 
Workshop on library space 
planning with Scott Bennett, 
Author of Libraries Designed 

for Learning 
 

$40.00 LILRC Members 
$80.00 Non-Members 

 
Registration & Questions: 

LILRC/CE 
Melville Library Building 

Suite E5310 
Stony Brook, NY  11794-3399 

(631)  632-6655

Employment Opportunities 

mailto:mzwierski@nassaulibrary.org
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Nassau County Library 
Association Needs 

You! 
  

N o m i n a t i o n s  a r e  
being accepted for positions 
o n  t h e  NCLA Board of 
Directors which is part of 
the NCLA Executive Board. 
Directors are critical to the 
execution of NCLA policies 
and to promoting the growth 
and development of NCLA. 
That's why we need you. 
  

My involvement with 
NCLA first started as an 
NCLA Director and soon I 
became president.  I can say 
that being part of this 
wonderful organization has 
been very rewarding.  There 
is always room for new ideas 
and creative thinking.  Being 
involved in a professional 
organization broadens your 
perspective and looks good 
on your resume.  In fact, 
you'll receive credit on the 
Civil Service exam if 
you become chairperson of a 
committee/division or be-
come president.  
  
If you are interested in 
becoming active, and making 
a difference in your 
profession, please email me 
at debbiepodolski@yahoo.com. 
 
  
Debbie Podolski  
Director  
Farmingdale Public Library  
116 Merritts Road  
Farmingdale, N.Y. 11735  
516-249-9010  
516-249-5418 fax  
debbiepodolski@yahoo.co

m 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Clerical Division 

of NCLA and t he Support 
Staff Division of SCLA wil l  
be presenting the Third 
Annual “East Meets West” 
All Long Island Heads of 
Circulation Meeting on 
Thursday, September 11, 
2008, 10:00 a.m.-12:30p.m., 
at the Half Hollow Hills 
Community Library, Dix 
Hills. 

 
This will be an 

opportunity to meet with the 
Heads of Circulation, as well 
as other interested 
supervisory circulation staff 
members, from Academic 
and Public Libraries in 
Nassau and Suffolk 
Counties.  As part of this 
year’s program, we plan to 
include a short presentation 
on building good commun-
ication skills. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The program is free 
for NCLA and SCLA 
members and $5.00 for non-
members.  In Nassau, 
contact Chris Marra at the 
Uniondale Public Library, 
(516) 489-2220, or e-mail: 
cmarra@uniondalelibrary.org.  
In Suffolk, contact Susan 
Siegel at the West Babylon 
Public Library, (631) 669-
5445, or e-mail:  
suby6440@yahoo.com.   

 
 
 

 
 

2008 Nassau Grants for the Arts 
Winners 

 

 
 
(L to R):  Suzanne Molzcan and Charlene Noll (Hillside), Jill Holleufer  
and Wendy Kappelmier (Baldwin), Mamie Eng (Valley Stream), and 
Edith Kalickstein (Long Beach).  Not Present: Representatives from 
Hewlett-Woodmere, Hicksville, Lynbrook, and Port Washington. 

____________________________________________________________________ 

The Third Annual “East Meets West” 
 All Long Island Heads of Circulation Meeting 

 

mailto:debbiepodolski@yahoo.com
mailto:debbiepodolski@yahoo.com
mailto:debbiepodolski@yahoo.com
mailto:cmarra@uniondalelibrary.org
http://twig.suffolk.lib.ny.us/index.php?&twig_sid=1147044406-60-fbyrne&twig_cid=1147044406-61-fbyrne&form%5Bto%5D=suby6440@yahoo.com
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Grab your mitt! 
Grab your hat! 

The LONG ISLAND DUCKS 
Are up at bat! 

And they’re slugging them out for you. 
But to see it, you’ve got to be there! 

 

 

Saturday, September 13, 2008 
 

Yes, NCLA is sponsoring another fundraiser.  We have tickets for the Long Island Ducks 
baseball game on Saturday, September 13, 2008.  The game starts at 7:05 pm at the Citibank 

Park in Central Islip.  And there will be a Grucci fireworks Extravaganza display after the 
game.  Ticket requests must be received by August 15, 2008. 

 
Support NCLA by having fun!  Enjoy the wonderful between- innings-entertainment.  Bring 

your family and friends.  Tickets are $12.50 each.  Each ticket sold will be accompanied by 
a raffle ticket for fun door prizes. 

 
September 13, 2008 7:05PM  
LI Ducks vs York Revolution 

Grucci Fireworks Extravaganza presented by Nycomed US 
 
 
 

TICKET REGISTRATION FORM:  (Please print all information legibly.  Thank you. 
 
NAME: ______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Number of tickets requested.  ______________  @ $12.50 each. 
 
Contact person : __________________________________    (Include name, phone number and email) 

 
Tickets to be mailed to: __________________________________________________________ 

 
Driving instructions will accompany tickets. 

For more information contact: 
E. Marie Doran at the Uniondale Public Library 

400 Uniondale Avenue, Uniondale NY 11553 
email : dolan49@yahoo.com   

 

http://www.liducks.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=viewGame&gameId=548
mailto:dolan49@yahoo.com
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Arthur Friedman, NCLA Membership Chair 
c/o Nassau Community College 
One Education Drive 
Garden City, NY  11530-6793 
 

 
 
 

 
2008 – Issue #4 
Summer 2008 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
Mamie Eng 
c/o Henry Waldinger Memorial Library 
60 Verona Place 
Valley Stream, NY  11582 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

2008 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 

Date  ________________________________________ SCHEDULE OF DUES – Calendar Year  2008 
Name _______________________________________ Salary:           0 - $15,000 $ 15.00  
Library ______________________________________ $15,001 -  30,000 25.00  
(or Address)  30,001 – 45,000 35.00  
____________________________________________ 45,001 – 60,000 40.00  
email Address: ________________________________               60,001 -  45.00  
Position:  ____________________________________    
  Institutions & Vendors ** 45.00  
DIVISIONS  (Select choices:  1, 2, …) Students, Retirees, Trustees, Friends 10.00  
  Academic & Special Libraries _____ Additional Divisions 3.00  
  Children’s Services _____    
  Clerical Services _____ Total Dues Enclosed $ _____  
  Media Services _____    
  PR Services/Programming _____ Donation – NCLA Scholarship Fund $ _____  
  Reference & Adult Services _____ Donation – NCLA Education Grant Fund $ _____  
  Young Adult Services _____    
     
Note:** Institutional members receive one copy of every membership publication plus 5 vouchers to permit a library employee or 
trustee to attend a workshop at member rates.  
 
Please make checks payable to:   Nassau County Library Association 
 
Send this form and payment to:   Arthur Friedman, Ed.D., NCLA Membership Chair 
            % Nassau Community College, One Education Drive 
             Garden City, New York  11530-6793 
                    [or via the Nassau Library System] 
 

Check this box if you are interested in the Group Disability Insurance Program: * 
Dental Plan: * 
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